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School is out!  The sun is shining! The pool is opening! All those signs point to one thing….  
IT’S SUMMER!  

We hope your summer vacation is off to a great start.  One thing I hope you’re not taking a 
vacation from this summer is reading your Bible.  It doesn’t have to take long, just a few 

minutes a day.  You could read a chapter of Proverbs a day or you could follow the Bible Recap 
to read the New Testament in 3 months.  Ask your family or a friend to join you, it's fun to have 

someone to talk to about what you're reading.  

We miss all of you and hope to see you at VBS June 4th-8th!  

~ Cami Ballagh 

Kids Invite a friend and  
Register TODAY!! 

June 4-8 

Sunday  from 5:30 to 7:30 pm  
Royal Fun Faire for the whole family 

(picnic and assembly) 

VBS Monday-Thursday  
9 am—12 pm 

Preschool—6th Grade 
 

Scan the code 
OR 

visit oneillfcc.org 

 

Please be praying for the week! 
• For God to be greatly magnified 

• For the gospel to go out with power 

• Preparations—wisdom, creativity, strength, endurance, good 
use of time; physical, emotional, and spiritual protection. 

• Volunteers—will be good ambassadors for Christ and will 
form strong relationships with the kids 

• Kids—for unsaved children to accept Christ and saved 
children to be strengthened in their faith 

Finally, be strong in the Lord and 
in the strength of his might. 

Ephesians 6:10 

Vacation Bible School 



4 - PreK Junior Church: 

  4 - Amy Halsey & Eli Banks 
11 - Katrina Andrews & Hollynn Konrad 
18 - Denise Pilcher & Teagan Lofquist 
25 - Emily Banks & Isaiah Wiekamp 

Thanks to everyone who came to the mission conference and for those who helped out with the 

potluck! It was encouraging to meet local missionaries and hear stories that sound so similar to 

the needs in our own communities. At the Q&A after lunch, it was interesting to hear their two 

perspectives on discipleship. We continue to pray for the Newmans and Samples as their 

ministries grow and change. 

Please also be in prayer for the Kroneman family, who are on a quick furlough across the US this 

summer, and for the Fink family, who will be visiting us soon. 

We continue to pray for all our missionaries and for the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ to reach 

the hearts of all people in every nation.   —The Missions Committee 

Ushers: 

  4 - James Cook, Cody Boettcher, 
        Ted Meyer, Mark Brookhouser 
11 - Dave Brodersen, Roger Sorensen, 
        Nick Konrad, Tyler Dexter 
18 - Bob Young, Curt Sidak,  
        Dennis Schueth, Devyn Ballagh 
25 - Phil Lorenz, Cully Forker, 
        Neil Tompkins, Alex Brookhouser 

June Service Staff 

Infant/Toddler Nursery: 

  4 - Teri Schacht & Brynnlin Konrad 
11 - Linda Green & Ayden Ballagh 
18 - Anna Johnson & Abby Ehlers 
25 - Maddie Theisen & Conner Banks 

Elder Meeting 

 Monday, June 12 

7 pm 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

Monthly 

Missions  

Update 

Nathan & 
Chelsea Smith 

welcomed  
Noah Maverick  
to their family. 

A table will be set 
up in the foyer on Sunday, June 18 & 25 for gifts.  

They are registered on Amazon. 

To Neil Tompkins for 
spraying the church for 
bugs! So grateful for you!! 

Mike and Marge are arriving to the area on Tuesday, May 30.  
They are coming to us from Kansas as our interim pastor 
while the search continues for the next Senior Pastor.  We 
look forward to getting to know them!  Please keep them in 
your prayers as they adjust and get settled in. 

Mike & Marge Frantz 

We have had a few more coffee spills recently.  Please 
make sure you are using lids on your coffee cups, keep an 
eye on your kids getting coffee, and let someone know 
when there is a spill.  With the chairs down all summer it is 
harder to see the stains and they are easier to clean up the 
sooner we know about them.          ~THANK YOU!!~ 


